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Measure Description: 
Directs Office of Child Care to maintain website that provides information regarding certified and 
registered child care facilities and regulated subsidy facilities.  
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Department of Education, Department of Human Services (DHS) 
  
Analysis: 
This fiscal impact statement is for the purpose of transmitting the measure from the House Committee 
on Early Childhood and Family Supports to the Joint Committee on Ways and Means. The bill, as 
amended, authorizes the Office of Child Care (Office), within the Oregon Department of Education, to 
maintain information about child care facilities and providers through electronic records system, and to 
share information regarding investigations or inspections with other public entities. The Office is 
permitted to investigate complaints for the various facilities that it regulates and the Office may not share 
identifying information about the person who files a complaint unless disclosure is necessary to the 
investigation. Regulated subsidy facilities are added to the list of entities for which the Office may 
regulate. 
 
This bill corresponds to a portion of Policy Option Package (POP) 202 in the ODE budget (SB 5516), 
which requests expenditure limitation and position authority for the following: $2.9 million Other Funds, 
$50,257 Federal Funds (net amount), and 25 positions (24.50 FTE).  The responsibilities of this bill will 
be undertaken by a portion of the staff resources in this package.  This POP is partially funded by 
reducing the amount of the Child Care Development Block Grant funding the state receives that is 
directed to the Employment Related Day Care (ERDC) program. A more complete fiscal analysis on the 
bill will be prepared as the measure is considered in the Joint Committee on Ways and Means. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


